Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Cleet Carlton [CCarlton@waterboards.ca.gov]
Sent: Monday, May 11, 2009 3:33 PM

To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Cc: jon.rosso@bureauveritas.com; Mary Rose Cassa
Subject: Re: RO0217 Groth Brothers, 57 L Street, Livermore

Hi again, Jerry,

As I was updating the Geotracker site and including the UST case information, I noticed that
the closure of the UST case may mean the closure of well MW-1. In the closure report you
sent, it notes that PCE was found in this well at 400 ug/L. Irrespective of its source, this
may play a role in the Groth Brothers investigation/cleanup, since PCE exceeds the Water
Board environmental screening level in groundwater for the vapor intrusion to indoor air
concern.

How this might affect your UST closure may be limited to assessing whether that well should
be destroyed or continued to be monitored with respect to PCE. I am cc'ing Jon Rosso to let
him know of this possible concern. Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,
Cleet

Cleet Carlton, P.G.

Engineering Geologist

San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board
1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400

Oakland, California 94612

(510) 622-2374

>>> "Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health" <jerry.wickham@acgov.org> 5/7/2009 2:51 PM >>>
Hi Cleet,

I received correspondence from Bureau Veritas regarding the Groth Brothers site at 57-59 L
Street in Livermore, which I have attached. We are ready to close the UST case for the site
but I wanted to confirm that you would not have any issues with our UST closure. Our
understanding and Bureau Veritas's understanding is that the Water Board will deal with the
environmental issues other than USTs under your SLIC case.

Thanks,

Jerry Wickham

Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502

510-567-6791
jerry.wickham@acgov.org




